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One by one they came. Families came. 
All in all, between 150-200 people came to the Family Funday! Our team of 17 Funday workers came 
from four churches to help. 
 
Those four churches include ours plus three others in our fellowship network. Melissa and Joshua 
worked alongside these wonderful believers who helped run carnival games, a bouncy castle, and 
served food to those who came. Before they left, most people stopped by the "Magic Show" kiosk 
(table) where Joshua did a few illusion tricks, which led to many presentations of the gospel. Please pray 
these parents and children would turn to Christ and receive Him as Saviour.  
 
Our church café has begun!  
Many of you prayed for our church café launch last month (called "Calvary Eats"). We are pleased to say 
that after three weeks of giving out free hot meals on Tuesday afternoons, we are making some 
meaningful connections in a neighbourhood full of brokenness. Our hearts are burdened for the people 
of Fenside (within Boston, England) that they would turn their hearts to the Lord.  
 
Alyssa and Poppy are two girls who came to the café and who've shown interest in our regular Sunday 
Club, which is an evangelistic outreach each week. Our ministry assistant, Amanda Baker, has made a 
good connection with these girls and has been instrumental in seeing them attend Sunday Club. As an 
added bonus, the health inspector came unannounced to our first day of café. She was very supportive 
of what we're doing and how much care we spent in professional food hygiene training. She gave us a 5 
out of 5 hygiene rating, which is what restaurants like to proudly display in their windows. One more 
praise related to this: two supermarkets in the area responded to our emails requesting donations for 
café food and donated about $80 in cash and gift card value. (Our church pays for the rest) Praise the 
Lord for His goodness! 
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